
His next seat taken is as crew 
for a potential Ireland entry in 
the 2012 Paralympics€ in the 
Skud 18 class. He has been 
training hard with Dublin Bay 
based helm Amy Kelehan on 
our own recently named Skud 
and our hopes are high for a 
place in the London Games. 
Steve and Amy head off to 
Miami in January for a quali-
fying event and I€m sure you€ll 
join me in wishing them the 
best of 
luck 
and 
fair 
winds. 
BLS 
will be 
running a series of fund rais-
ing events to support our po-
tential Olympian. More on 
these closer to the time.
So, on a parting note, please 
have a very Merry Christmas 
a Happy and Prosperous 
2011 and Fair Winds for 
2012! Nigel Thompson  

Chairman€s report
Phew! What a Year. Probably 
what Steve Frecknall said when 
he handed over the reins to me 
at the AGM in June 2010.

This year has been even busier 
for BLS with the on the water 
sessions and user numbers go-
ing through the roof. It€s great to 
see but it is putting pressure on 
our resources and most particu-
larly our volunteer resources. 
We have tried, quite success-
fully I believe, to better manage 
these resources by spreading 
the workload and responsibilities 
more evenly. I am extremely 
grateful to every one of our vol-
unteers for all their efforts and 
contribution in making this Sea-
son another great success. As 
is the same for us all the sight of 
Six Access Dinghies sailing in 
Carrickfergus harbour and a 
pontoon filled with smiling faces 
is all the thanks we need.

Rosy after 9 years with 
BLS we hope you are enjoying 
your well earned rest from the 
role of Hon Sec. 

Steve Frecknall may have got 
out of the Chairman€s seat but 
he managed to land himself in 
several others during the year 
and one or two into which he 
was pushed! Firstly he was 
elected onto the RYA NI  
Council as the Belfast Lough 
Sailability representative en-
suring that our views on all 
matters Sailing are aired with 
our governing body. This is the 
first year we have had repre-
sentation at Council and it is a 
very significant step for Disabil-
ity Sailing in NI. He has also 
been nominated as our repre-
sentative on the Belfast Lough 
Conference. This position, 
alongside representatives from 
all the Clubs within the Lough, 
again gives BLS an important 
voice within Sailing and Racing 
on the Lough
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Peoples Millions -
BLS is in the finals of the People€s Millions award.  Voting starts on Wed Nov 
24th 2010 at 9am when anyone in the UK can vote for our cause.  The num-
ber to call will be released at that time.  If successful the •50,000 of Lottery 
funding will allow BLS to purchase a specially constructed Wheelchair Acces-
sible Safety Boat.  Please show your support on the 24th with a phone call.  
Check out www.peoplesmillions.org.uk  or www.belfastloughsailability.com 
for details on how to make your vote count. 

€What a Year• for Belfast Lough Sailability

Page 2 

What€s going on 

BLS Fund raising events up to Christmas.
Bag Packs. Courtesy of Sainsburys Carrickfergus.
27 November - 10am to 6pm
11 December - 10am to 6pm
(Its not just bag packing - there are other ways to help on the day. 
You can email info@belfastloughsailability.org for more info)
27 November - 2 - 8pm Raffle of Ulster Rugby shirt signed by team 
at Community Hall Whitehead on the occasion of the Victorian Street 
Fair.  Draw to take place later that day at Co Antrim Yacht Club.
30 November - 7pm Art Exhibition opening Carrickfergus Sailing 
Club. Artwork by BLS and Carrickfergus Sailing Club members.




